Hawk Island Estates Property Owners Association, Inc.

Board Meeting Minutes

May 7, 2009

Attendees:


Tom Eckdahl

Cindy Howell


Pat Dexter


Karen Pederson

Janet Fanning

Call To Order and Minutes of last meeting

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at Tom Eckdahl’s home.  The minutes from March 31, 2009 were approved as presented.

1. 2009 Budget Report

Cindy Howell reported on the Association budget for 2009.  There was still one assessment outstanding. To date, 38% of the budget has been spent over 33% of the year.  The Association had one large expenditure of $1,000 for an Atkinson pump.

Cindy recommended that the Association contract pool maintenance to Pacific Pools.  All present were in agreement that we should try Pacific Pools.  Tom would contact the old company to let them know and to maintain good relations in case we wanted to go back to them

2. Old Business

1. Bylaw Amendment for bank loan

Jack Funderbunk facilitated a request to Central Bank’s attorney to review the Bylaws of the Association for the purposes of extending a line of credit to the Association if needed.

The attorney recommended the following wording for a proposed Bylaw amendment.  

“Power to Assign Rights to Future Income, Including Assessments.  The Hawk Island Estates Property Owners Association, Inc. shall have the power, through its Board of Directors, to assign its rights to future income, including the right to receive common expense assessments.”

Tom Eckdahl will draft a letter with a return ballot enclosed to garner signatures for the required vote of approval of the Association members.

2. Proposal for basketball and tennis courts:

Gerald Perry Tennis Company gave estimates for resurfacing of the basketball pad and tennis courts.  Minimal costs ranged from $4,475 for the basketball pad to $6,950 for the tennis courts.  The Company strongly recommended that the cracks be repaired properly and overlaid with asphalt to extend the life.  The basketball pad was quoted at $9,000 and the tennis courts at $12,000.   

Tom Eckdahl had explored other options such as Flex Court, a company that had resurfaced a tennis court in Sunrise Beach.  After much discussion, the Board decided that more research should be done on the Flex Court before making a decision. 

3. Status of Water System –Backflow Preventer Valves

Ned Goss of Total Environment tested our water system without the chlorinators and found that it appears to be just fine.  The plan is to continue without the chlorinator and watch for any signs of problems.  A couple of Board members did mention that when water is run for an extended time in their homes that the smell of sulfur dioxide is noticeable.  Tom will check with Ned to see if there is an explanation.

 Ned did provide a copy of Chapter 3 of DNR Public Drinking Water program regulations. The regulations indicate that an emergency equipment replacement reserve equal to or greater than the replacement cost of the most expensive mechanical equipment item needed for operation be maintained by entities such as the Association.  This brought up a brief discussion of the need for a reserve fund to be maintained for such operating needs.  Although at the last Annual Meeting the idea of a reserve fund was not approved, several on the Board felt that in light of the regulations establishment of a reserve fund should continue to be researched if the Board is doing its fiduciary duty. 

Ned also prepared a letter to be sent out to the Hawk Island Estates Property Owners explaining the rules and regulations that govern water systems from the Missouri Department of Natural Resources under State Statute 10CSR60.  By law all of the properties served by our water that have irrigation systems, water falls, fountains, swimming pools or dock water connected to the water system must have a “backflow preventer valve”.  Several suggestions were made by Board members for additional language in the letter and the need to require proof from the homeowner that the valve has been installed and once installed, the valve has been tested and approved by a State of Missouri licensed examiner. It will be up to the homeowner to give the copy of the initial installation and inspection to the Board. Annual inspections thereafter would be the responsibility of the Association.  An August 15, 2009 deadline for installation was established.  Tom will edit the letter and send out for review.

      4.   Ridgeview Terrace Wall
Tom discussed, a bid of $2,500 from Miller Engineering and a bid of $3,800 to present detailed recommendations for replacement of the Ridgeview Terrace Wall.  The wall has moved approximately 2¾ inches since the last measurement.  After discussion, all agreed that Rick Weber, Steve Bartels, Tom Eckdahl, and Keith Howell would be asked to assess the Ridgeview Terrace wall and make a recommendation to the Board.

New Business

There was no other new business to discuss.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Pederson

May 5, 2009

Attachment: Bylaw Amendment


         DNR Chapter 3 exert


         Draft of Backflow Valve Preventer letter to Property Owners

